
 

 

 

Peru Selectboard Meeting 
August 18, 2021 

 
Present: Chuck Black, Donna Williams, Jon Mowry, Iwanna Reed  
 
Meeting Called to Order: Jon Mowry called the meeting to order at 5:00pm  
 
Review/Approve Minutes: Jon Mowry motioned to approve minutes of August 4, 
2021 meeting. Chuck Black seconded. All in favor: motion passed 
  
Request to Change Agenda: None  
 
Public Comment: Iwanna Reed requested permission to close the Hapgood Pond 
Road for the 175th Birthday Celebration of the Church. Discussion ensued 
regarding what would be entailed to accomplish this. The selectboard respectfully 
declined permission to close the road. Jon Mowry requests parking on one side of 
the road only.  
 
Road Report: None  
 
New Business: Discussion on Barbara Petra being hired as Assistant Town Clerk/ 
Assistant Treasurer. All parties agree. Barbara Petra will be Asst. Town Clerk/ Asst. 
Treasurer starting August 30, 2021 at $19 per hour.  
Discussion on septic system on the Sylvester property (Old Myhrum property) 
shadowing the cemetery or adversely affecting the well water for the Town Hall. 
The selectboard will leave this up to Will Goodwin, Zoning Administrator, to 
research.  
Jon Mowry states he has contacted Silloway for tech support concerning the 
towns computers. A representative will be coming in to do an initial assessment 
of all computers. They will then advise the town on any changes they feel need to 
be made.  
Discussion on changing the time of selectboard meetings for the fall months. 
Discussion tabled until further communication between board members.  
 
Old Business: None  



 

 

Review Bills / Approve Payments: All payments approved  
Chuck Black motioned we adjourn, Jon Mowry seconded. Meeting adjourned 5:15 
pm  
 
Respectfully submitted  
Melinda M. Beebe  
Peru Town Clerk 


